
BOARD OF TRUSTEES OF HARRISON TOWNSHIP 
LICKING COUNTY, OHIO 

MINUTES OF PUBLIC HEARING DECEMBER 4, 2017 
 

The Harrison Township Trustees held a Public Hearing on December 4, 2017 at the Township 
Hall.  The Board was presented with a notice of Street Light Petition for Harrison Meadows 
Subdivision in Harrison Township. The Public Hearing was called to order at 5:00 p.m. by the 
Chairman, Eric Smith at the intersection of Bluegrass Drive and Buttercup Court in Harrison 
Township for viewing to determine the necessity of the improvement.  The Fiscal Officer called 
the roll, and the following members and guests were present.     
 
 Trustee   Eric Smith 
 Trustee   Mark Van Buren  
 Trustee   Ray Foor 
 Fiscal Officer   Carolyn Elder 
 Zoning Inspector  Tom Frederick 
 Guest in attendance at 5:00 p.m. 

Guest    Lee Browning, 71 Bluegrass Drive 
 Guest    Larry Taylor, 66 Bluegrass Drive 
 Guest    Joe Dryden, 8201 Blacks Road 
 Guest    Krista Gibson, 50 Bluegrass Drive 
 Guest in attendance at 7:00 p.m. 
 Guest    Jarrod Mahaffey, 8243 Blacks Road S.W. 
 
Zoning Inspector, Tom Frederick stated that he served notice of this public hearing to all parcel 
owners of Harrison Meadows on November 14, 2017. 
 
The trustees viewed the area and the street lights came on within a few minutes.  The Energy 
Cooperative owns the eight street lights in the Harrison Meadows Subdivision.  The monthly 
electric bill is $152.00.  There are twenty-nine (29) parcels that would be assessed.  The trustees 
ask residents in attendance if they were in favor of the township starting a Lighting District.  All 
those in attendance were in favor. 
 
The Public Hearing was adjourned at 5:06 p.m.  The Public Hearing will continue at the 
Township Hall at 7:00 p.m. 
 
The Public Hearing was called to order at 7:00 p.m. by the Chairman, Eric Smith.   
 
Zoning Inspector, Tom Frederick attested to serving notice of the Harrison Township Light 
Petition Public Hearing to all parcel owners in the Harrison Meadows Subdivision on November 
14, 2017.  The Fiscal Officer, Carolyn Elder notarized the paperwork. 
Tom Frederick reviewed ORC 515.11 and the next steps for the Board to take to establish a 
Lighting District.   
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The trustees would like to know the following: 
1. The time frame to receive the assessed funds from the Licking County Auditor 
2. Details of the lease with The Energy Cooperative 
3. Requirements of The Energy Cooperative to assume the billing of the lights 

 
-Mark Van Buren moved to continue this Public Hearing on December 28, 2017 at 9:10 a.m. at 
the Harrison Township Hall.  Ray Foor seconded the motion.  Roll call:  Smith YES, Van Buren 
YES and Foor YES.  The motion passed. 
 
Being no further business, Chairman Eric Smith adjourned the Public Hearing at 7:15 p.m. 
Minutes are unofficial until approved by the trustees. 
  
Respectively Submitted, 
 
 
 
Carolyn I. Elder 
Harrison Township Fiscal Officer 
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